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October 26, 2011 

 

Kerri J. O'Brien 

Deputy Commissioner 

State Liquor Authority 

80 South Swan Street, Suite 900 

Albany, New York 12210-8002 

Via Facsimile: 518-402-4015 

 

RE:  Mehraj & Sons, Inc. d/b/a Bawarchi Indian Cuisine, 346 East 63
rd

 Street (First/Second Avenues) – 

Application to alter an existing wine and beer only license to include full liquor and a sidewalk café (Laid over 

from the Sept. hearing) Hours: 10a – 2a  Food/Drink: 65/35 

 

Dear Ms. O’Brien: 

At the October 19, 2011 Full Board meeting of Manhattan Community Board 8, the following resolution was 

adopted by a vote of 42 in favor, 0 opposed, 0 abstention, and 1 no vote for cause. 

 

WHEREAS this application is change to a full liquor license including the enclosed café, 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the application is approved.  

 

Please advise this office of any action taken regarding this matter.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Jacqueline Ludorf                Cos Spagnoletti & Nicholas Viest  

Chair      Co-Chairs, Street Life Committee 

 

Cc:         Hon. Michael Bloomberg, Mayor of the City of New York 

  Hon. Scott M. Stringer, Manhattan Borough President 

  Hon. Liz Krueger, New York State Senator 

              Hon. Dan Quart, New York State Assembly Member 

Hon. Micah Kellner, New York State Assembly Member 
             Hon. Jessica Lappin, New York City Council Member 

Hon. Daniel Garodnick, New York City Council Member  

Mr. Michael E. Jones, Deputy Chief Executive Officer, New York State Liquor Authority 

Inspector Matthew Whelan, Commanding Officer 19
th
 Precinct 
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The City of New York 

Manhattan Community Board 8 
 

 

 

October 26, 2011 

 

Kerri J. O'Brien 

Deputy Commissioner 

State Liquor Authority 

80 South Swan Street, Suite 900 

Albany, New York 12210-8002 

Via Facsimile: 518-402-4015 

 

RE:  Neo Sushi Studio, Inc., 1410 First Avenue (74
th

/75
th

 Streets) – New application for a wine and beer only 

license (Laid over from the Sept. hearing) Hours: 5p – 11p weekdays 5p – 12a Food/Drink: 70/30. 

 

Dear Ms. O’Brien: 

At the October 19, 2011 Full Board meeting of Manhattan Community Board 8, the following resolution was 

adopted by a vote of 42 in favor, 0 opposed, 0 abstention, and 1 no vote for cause. 

 

WHEREAS the applicant is applying for wine and beer and no 500’ rule hearing is required, 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the application is approved.  

 

Please advise this office of any action taken regarding this matter.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Jacqueline Ludorf                Cos Spagnoletti & Nicholas Viest  

Chair      Co-Chairs, Street Life Committee 

 

Cc:         Hon. Michael Bloomberg, Mayor of the City of New York 

  Hon. Scott M. Stringer, Manhattan Borough President 

  Hon. Liz Krueger, New York State Senator 

              Hon. Dan Quart, New York State Assembly Member 

Hon. Micah Kellner, New York State Assembly Member 
             Hon. Jessica Lappin, New York City Council Member 

Hon. Daniel Garodnick, New York City Council Member  

Mr. Michael E. Jones, Deputy Chief Executive Officer, New York State Liquor Authority 

Inspector Matthew Whelan, Commanding Officer 19
th
 Precinct 
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The City of New York 

Manhattan Community Board 8 
 

 

 

October 26, 2011 

 

Kerri J. O'Brien 

Deputy Commissioner 

State Liquor Authority 

80 South Swan Street, Suite 900 

Albany, New York 12210-8002 

Via Facsimile: 518-402-4015 

 

RE:  Shanghai Cottage, Inc. d/b/a Shanghai Pavilion, 1378 Third Avenue (78
th

/79
th

 Street) – New application 

for an on-premises liquor license. Hours: 11:30a – 10p Mon – Sat 12p – 10p Sun. Food/Drink: 60/40. 

 

Dear Ms. O’Brien: 

At the October 19, 2011 Full Board meeting of Manhattan Community Board 8, the following resolution was 

adopted by a vote of 42 in favor, 0 opposed, 0 abstention, and 1 no vote for cause. 

 

WHEREAS this application is for a change in ownership, 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the application is approved.  

 

Please advise this office of any action taken regarding this matter.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Jacqueline Ludorf                Cos Spagnoletti & Nicholas Viest  

Chair      Co-Chairs, Street Life Committee 

 

Cc:         Hon. Michael Bloomberg, Mayor of the City of New York 

  Hon. Scott M. Stringer, Manhattan Borough President 

  Hon. Liz Krueger, New York State Senator 

              Hon. Dan Quart, New York State Assembly Member 

Hon. Micah Kellner, New York State Assembly Member 
             Hon. Jessica Lappin, New York City Council Member 

Hon. Daniel Garodnick, New York City Council Member  

Mr. Michael E. Jones, Deputy Chief Executive Officer, New York State Liquor Authority 

Inspector Matthew Whelan, Commanding Officer 19
th
 Precinct 

 

 


